
Presidents Report- March 2022 

 

• Had discussions with numerous congregation members regarding the ROOF/solar project.  
Gathered information on thoughts and concerns, contemplating ways to move forward with the 
roof replacement and solar project that will be of benefit to all.  We will be having a 
congregational meeting, likely in May.  I’d ask that council members attend such an important 
meeting.  

• Spoke with Jane Killian regarding her role in Worship team.  We need to look for someone to fill 
her role.  We had discussions for over one hour total and a lot of good insight relating to the 
worship team and responsibilities came out of our discussion.  

• Spoke with other council members and committee members, including Paul Hensel, regarding 
recognition of gifts to the Church.  Looking into ways to make sure we have a solid 
policy/procedure for someone to always recognize gifts.  

• Was informed of potential concerns regarding the Peace/Memorial garden project and funding 
for the project.   

• Attended the Synod meeting regarding the upcoming Synod event.   
• Looking into ways to encourage council members to be more involved.  Perhaps become 

greeters on specific Sunday services?  Let’s get out there and SHOW how we are involved while 
encouraging others to do the same! 

 

It is remarkable to see how attendance has increased, the parking lot is full, and seats are packed.  On a 
personal level, the Easter services at Trinity have always been a highlight of my year and I am grateful 
that we will likely see so many people in attendance for the services this year.    

 

Seth Maurer 


